
Come Home To FWBBC! 

Bible Conference Provides 
Great Occasion for Reunions 

Dr. Farris Rev. Grizzle 

Rev. Phillips 

Dr. Harrison 

Rev. Warner 

For several years, we have encour­ 
aged Free Will Baptists to view the 
annual Bible Conference as our 
unofficial "Homecoming." Many, 
including hundreds of alumni, have 
taken us up on the offer. And we love 
it! 

This year, in addition to the great 
fellowship, we will again provide a 
slate of outstanding preachers. 
-Dr. T V Farris: Professor of Old 

Testament and Hebrew at Mid­ 
America Seminary, Memphis, TN. 
-Rev. Joe Grizzle: Pastor, First Free 

Will Baptist Church, Norman, OK. 
Dr. Paul Harrison: Pastor, Cross 

Timbers Free Will Baptist Church, 
Nashville, TN. 
-Rev. Wayne Phillips: Pastor, Fellow­ 

ship Free Will Baptist Church, Flat 
River, MO. 
-Rev. Fred Warner: Director of 

Missionary/Church Relations, Free 
Will Baptist Foreign Missions 
Department, Nashville, TN. 
Dr. Vernon Whaley is working 

with the College Choir, Rejoice! 
Ensemble, quartets, trios and other 
music groups to insure that every 
service will be a moving worship 
experience. Those who attended last 
year's Jubilee Bible Conference will 
remember that his music was one of 
the highlights. 

The Alumni Association presi­ 
dent, Dr. Ken Riggs, is preparing 
special occasions for alumni to meet 
and catch up on events. This will 
include a time for fellowship and the 
group's annual business meeting and 
banquet. 

The dates are March 7-11. Mark 
your calendar now and plan to enjoy 
these great Homecoming days with us 
during Bible Conference. 

The College Choir 



June 13-19, 1993 
Summer Camp '9'3 will be held on 
campus June 13-19! 

Hundreds of Free Will Baptist 
young people have attended and 
profited from the annual Summer 
Camp ministry at FWBBC. Neil 
Gilliland, Recruitment Director, has 
made the event one of the summer 
highlights on campus. 

Four camps make up the 
composite Summer Camp: Music 
Camp, Drama Camp, Basketball 
Camp, and Missions Camp. 

Music Camp provides training 
for Free Will Baptist young people 
who want to develop their skills in 
vocal and instrumental music. It is 
directed by members of the 
FWBBC music faculty, assisted by 
members of the Rejoice! ensemble. 

Drama Camp features training 
in staging, costuming and perform­ 
ing on stage as a Christian ministry. 
Speech teachers and members of 
the Evangels Drama Team provide 

the instruction. 
Basketball Camp is tradition­ 

ally the largest of the four camps. 
Members of the Flames basketball 
team and FWBBC teachers help 
young athletes sharpen their court 
skills. 

Missions Camp, begun last 
year, is to help young people gain 
a global vision of God's plan for 
evangelism. If Christ tarries, our 
mission fields will someday feel 
the impact of those who are 
trained here. 

The cost for a week of learning 
and fun is just $160 ($135, if five or 
more attend from the same church 
or church school). That includes 
rooms on campus, meals, a day at 
Opryland, a camp T-shirt and 
more. 

Encourage a young man or 
woman to attend Summer Camp 
'93 June 13-19! 

Former Employee 
With The Lord 
Mr. E.W. Tippett, Sr., who served for 11 
years (1966-77) as Food Service Direc­ 
tor for the Bible College, went to be with 
the Lord at his home in Raleigh, NC, on 
January 5. 

Mr. Tippett served for31 years with 
the U.S. Navy before joining the food 
service staff at East Carolina University, 
Greenville, NC. A few years later he 
came to the Bible College to supervise 
its kitchen and dining hall. He was highly 
respected, both for his work and for his 
character. 

All three of his children- Bert, 
Kathy Henderson, and Richard--at­ 
tended FWBBC and are deeply involved 
in Christian service today. His wife, 
Kathryn, continues to live in Raleigh. 

Mr. Tippett was buried with full 
military honors at Friendship Free Will 
Baptist Church in Middlesex, NC. As he 
was laid to rest, his family sang, "How 
Great Thou Art," in celebration of his 
home going. 

pHEED A SUMMEIR INTERN? 

Business Department 
Launches Leaders Group 
The Christian Business Leaders 
Association (CBLA) was founded on 
campus September 30 by business 
students and teachers. It will provide 
a forum for exchange between 
FWBBC business students and 
Christian professionals in the Nash­ 
ville area, according to Lowell Sturgill, 
Chairman of the Business Depart­ 
ment. 

Officers elected are Tom 
Strickland, President; Donald Myers, 
Vice President; Lori Badder, Secre­ 
tary/Treasurer; and Ben Evans, 
Chaplain. Mr. Sturgill and Rebecca 
Deel, who also teaches in the depart­ 
ment, are sponsors. 

One of the first actions of the 
group has been to start a scholarship 
fund for business students. Mr. 
Sturgill wants to raise a $10,000 fund, 
with its interest going annually to a 
business student to be chosen by 
officials at the college. 

Gifts to the CBLA scholarship are 
tax deductible and may be sent to the 
college, earmarked for the fund. 



Pastor Shares Experience 
With "Faithful Men" 
Rev. Jim Walker, pastor of Crossroads 
Free Will Baptist Church, White Lake, 
Michigan, is the college's guest 
speaker for the latest in the Visiting 

Pastor Seminars, 
scheduled for 
February 16-17 

Rev. Walker is a 
1964 FWBBC gradu­ 
ate and has pastored 

~ - for 30 years. Other 
'] ' pastorates include 
L? churches in [ennes­ 
see and Illinois. He served for 12 
years, 1976-88, on the Free Will 
Baptist Foreign Missions Board. 

Dr. Robert Woodard, Director of 
Pastoral Studies for the college, uses 
the Visiting Pastor Seminars to 
expose ministerial students to the 
clay-by-clay practical issues of the 
pastorate. 

The college appreciates men like 
Rev. Walker who have helped to train 
young preachers, who will soon be 
pastoring and building Free Will 
Baptist churches. 

53 Scholarships 
Awarded 

Fifty-three college-administered 
scholarships were awarded to 
students during the fall semester 
They totaled more than $13 600 · 
These are in addition to Title IV 
scholarships funded by the 
Federal government. 

College Funded 
NYC (3 @$250)...................$ 750 
Recruitment (25 @$200) ... $6,400 

Privately Funded 
Atkinson, William/Dixie (2).$230 
Baughman.. _. $250 
Bennet Missions ..................$305 
Gaut, Christine ( 4) $ l 000 Harwell Family 
H II. M ·····················$200 omus temorial $85 
Ketteman Menoni.'ssoo 
Kicklighter Memorial (3) ..$1,844 
Lowdermilk Ministerial (2) .$550 
Patton Memorial $300 
Thomas Memorial $100 
Waddell Memorial (6) $600 
Westberry Memorial $500 

In spite of excellent December gifts in response to the Paul Ketteman 
Memorial Christmas Fund Drive, the college is still running more than 
$157,000 behind what it needs to operate. Only three states-Colorado, 
Hawaii, and Kentucky-are on pace with FWBBC's gift budget. 

The chart below shows how each state is doing: 

25% 50% 75% 

Gift support Support 
needed over or 
June- (under) 

December needed 

Alabama----.---•--• ($13,440) 
Arizona----.---•--- ($458) 

{Arkansas m.......(S],'8]) 
California---•----- ($3,021) Colorado ..,. •··· ...... $60 

Connecticut ($4,060) 
Delaware ($116) 

Florida---•--··· ($8,020) 
(Georgia mi.,,...(S4 jbZ) 
Hawail ii...........'$'3'3 

Idaho ($290) 
Illinois---•---- ($10,947) 

Indiana---..--- ($4,252) 
I OWa ii........]........(SZ4) 

Kansas- ($983) 
Kentucky ipbl........$2()/ 
Louisiana mi. (S6]) 
Maryland--•···· :: :::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::: ::::·($4,561) 

"tt"7° re . .. ($8,515) ""++==,c......j.($8,675) 
N - ($510) 

New Jee\:~a ($174) 
N M · y ($580) 

No~; Ca;o~:~~ a ($563) 
Ohr .j.($6,319) 

Okla ho~~ :::::::t:::::::::::• ($3,446) s h c. " ($5,140) 
~ut arolina---➔---•--- ($10,008) 
outh Dakota ($580) 
Tennessee ii...................,,(S24,828) 

Texas---..--- ($5,209) 
Vermont......... ($580) 
Virginia---➔---..- ($6,963) 

Washington---·· ($932) 
West Virginia----.--- ($3,072) 

Other ($7,643) 
[(J[AL.\......%%%...., ($]57,095) 



Spring Enrollment 
Exceeds Falls 

An exceptional surge in spring student enrollment drove the total to 322, a 
substantial increase over the fall semester's enrollment of 300. 

In January, the college enrolled 300 regular students, exactly equaling the 
fall semester enrollment. Then 22 more students enrolled for a special night 
course for pastors and music directors. They brought the spring semester 
total to 322. 

Last year the college picked up nine students for second semester. This 
year's increase was 24, up by 167%! 

Significant growth was seen in the numbers of students from Tennessee 
( 41%), Virginia (50%), California (67%), Texas (67%), Florida (67%), and Ken­ 
tucky (80%). 

Dr. Charles Hampton, Registrar, says, "We thank the Lord for a net in­ 
crease of 41 students over last spring and for the significant state growths." 

The total number of students enrolled for the year is 343 ( + the 22 night 
course students above), an increase of 12% over the 307 who enrolled in 1991­ 
92. 

The 1992-93 student body represented 25 states, the Virgin Islands and five 
foreign countries (Pakistan, Canada, Cote d'Ivoire, China, and Uruguay). 

We thank God for the opportunity to serve a growing number of Free Will 
Baptist young people, who will enter many fields of service for the Lord. 

Enrollment by States 
Alabama 29 
Arkansas 14 
California 5 
Colorado ...........................'3 
Delaware 2 
Florida 10 
Georgia 16 
Illinois 23 
Indiana 14 
Kansas 1 
Kentucky : .12 
Louisiana 3 
Michigan 7 
Mississippi 7 
Missouri 17 
New Mexico I 
North Carolina 32 
Ohio 12 
Oklahoma 3 
South Carolina 10 
Tennessee .....----·--.......,,'87 
Texas 10 
Virginia 12 
Washington 3 
West Virginia 3 
Virgin Islands 1 
Foreign 6 

ARKANSAS- -Tom Malone, Bob Shockey, 3/14-19, College dinners. ALA­ 
BAMA College Choir, 3/11, First FWB, Florence; 3/12, First FWB, 
Northport; Rejoice!, 3/27, Youth Rally. Madison; 3/28 (AM), Soul's Harbor 
FWB, Vinemont; 3/28 (PM), First FWB, Decatur; 4/3-4, Sulligent FWB, 
Sulligent; Rejoice!Trio, 3/28 (AM), Bethel FWB, Decatur. CALIFORNIA­ 
Tom Malone, 4/11-16, Shafter FWB, Shafter. FLORIDA-College Choir, '3/ 
16, First FWB, Seffner. GEORGIA-College Choir, 3/13, First FWB, Blakely; 
3/14 (AM), First FWB, Albany; 3/14 (PM), Bellview FWB, Colquitt; 3/15, Pine 
Level FWB, Alma; 3/ 1 7, First FWB, Savannah; Preaching Trip, 3/28, Various 
churches.ILLINOIS-- Evangel Players, 3/12, Johnston City FWB, Johnston 
City; 3/16, Butterfield FWB, Aurora; 3/18, Blue Point FWB, Cisne; 3/19, 
Bethel FWB,S. Roxana; Tom Malone, 3/25-26,College dinners; Bob Shockey, 
3/28-31, Peace FWB, GraniteCity. lNDIANA-Evangel Players, '3/13, Peace 
FWB, Indianapolis; 3/14 (AM), First Bible FWB, New Castle; 3/14 (PM), First 
FWB, Chesterfield; 3/17, First FWB, Claypool. LOUISIANA-Terry Forrest, 
3/15-19, Victory FWB, Pineville. MICHIGAN-Bob Shockey, 3/5-7, First 

FWB, Benton Harbor; Robert Woodard, 3/14-17, N. Warren FWB, Warren; 
Evangel Players, 3/15, First FWB, South Haven; Rejoice!, 4/17-18, Faith 
FWB, Romeo. MISSISSIPPI Evangel Players, 3/11, Tupelo FWB, Tupelo; 
Tom Malone, 3/21-24, Pearce Chapel FWB, Smithville. MISSOURI-Kenny 
Simpson, 3/28, Fellowship FWB, Flat River. NORTH CAROLINA-Ronald 
Creech, 3/21-26, Immanuel FWBChurch, Durham. OKLAHOMA-La Verne 
Miley. 3/14, Felker FWB, Valliant. SOUTH CAROLINA-College Choir, 3/ 
18, Horse Branch FWB, Turbeville; 3/19, N. Spartanburg FWB, Inman; 
Robert Picirilli, 4/2-3, Eastern AABC Deans, Columbia; Kenny Simpson, 4/ 
9, Maranatha Christ. School, Florence. TENNESSEE- Rejoice!, 3/7 (AM), 
Berry Field AFB, Nashville; College Choir, 3/7 (AM), Sylvan Park FWB, 
Nashville; Robert Picirilli, 3/12-13, Evangelical Theol. Society, Chatta­ 
nooga; Tom Malone, 3/28, Monterey FWB, Monterey; 4/25-28, Harper Road 
FWB, Joelton. VIRGINIA-Kenny Simpson, 3/6, Esser ville FWB, Norton; 4/ 
24, Great Bridge FWB, Chesapeake; 4/25, Hyde Park FWB, Norfolk; Bob 
Shockey, 4/2-4, First FWB, Haysicle. 

[BULLETIN CALENDAR 

Mar. 2-5 
Mar. 5-6 
Mar. 7-11 
Mar. 11-21 

Mar. 11-21 
Mar. 22 
Mar. 25 
Apr. 1-3 
Apr. 23 
Apr. 30 

Of Campus Events 
March/April 1993 

Mid-semester exams 
Missions Retreat 
Bible Conference 
Choir/Drama Tours (See 
"Out & About") 

Spring Break 
Classes Resume 
Enid Katahn Concert 
Welcome Days 
Chuck Ohman Concert 
Junior/Senior Banquet 
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"Each of the speakers has 
talked to me in a personal, 
challenging way." 

Dr. T. V. Farris 

Many decisions were made at the close of 
the Wednesday night service. 

Bible Conference I?anled 
Among Colleges Best! 

Aftermorethanahalfcenturyofspring 
Bible conferences, superlatives become 
scarce. 

If you were not on campus March 7­ 
11, we want to share with you some of 

"I don't know when I have 
heard messages dovetail 
more perfectly." 

Dr. Robert Picirilli 

"I have enjoyed every 
speaker and the music." 

Rev. Fred Warner 

the blessings that came our way. But 
words fail us. So many conferences have 
been "outstanding" that we hesitate to 
claim that for this one. 

But that is what it was. The preach­ 
ing was outstanding. The fellowship was 
outstanding. The music was outstand­ 
ing. The attendance was outstanding. 

President Tom Malone praised the 
meeting. "Each preacher touched upon 
various aspects of the Christian and 
church life," he said. "The crowds lin­ 
gered for a long time fellowshiping with 
each other. That is a good sign." 

Without trying to summarize each 
preacher's special emphasis, we can 
say that each was important and timely. 
The speakers were Dr. T. V. Farris, Rev. 
Joe Grizzle, Dr. Paul Harrison, Rev. 
Wayne Phillips, and Rev. Fred Warner. 
They reinforced our faith in the power 
of preaching to change lives and bless 
hearts. 

Some things that will be remem­ 
bered from the conference are: 

Dr. Farris' testimony of his plane 
crash in Texas that Jett him crippled, 
but with God's touch on his life in a 
new way. 
Joe Grizzle's emphasis on prayer 
and worship as critical elements 
for today's Christians and churches. 
The Wednesday night service, 
preached by Fred Warner, in which 
we saw many, many students­ 
mostly young men- dedicate them­ 
selves anew to the work of Goel. 

"God has moved here this 
week." 

Rev. Wayne Phillips 

The Alumni Association's barbe­ 
cue chicken dinner on Tuesday, 
hailed by many as a great meal. 
Of course, each conference at- 

tendee will have his or her favorite 
service or event. The music, especially 
the Wednesday night program by the 
choir, will be high on the list of memo­ 
rable features. Dr. Whaley and mem­ 
bers of the Music Department are to be 
commended for their hard work and 
outstanding ministry. 

Next year's conference is March 6- 
10. Mark your calendar now and plan to 
be here for a meeting we hope will even 
surpass this year's conference. 



Pleasant View Rally Raises Over $20,000 
The good people and churches of the Northern Quarterly, Cumberland Asso­ 
ciation, have clone it again! This year's FWBBC Rally, held Sunday night, 
February 28 at Pleasant View Christian School, proclucecl over $20,000 for the 
college! 

Dr. L. C. Johnson, FWBBC's founding President, spoke to more than 900 
who attendee! the service. The College Choir and Rejoice! ensemble proviclecl 
special music. 

"Once again the pastors and churches rose to the occasion," says Bob 
Shockey, Public Relations Director. "Dr. Johnson spoke to our hearts. It was a 
great service." 

Eighteen of the 25 churches in the Quarterly had a college representative 
for the morning service on the clay of the rally. This emphasis helped the 
college in terms of both fund raising ancl recruitment. 

This was the 11th year the Northern Quarterly has concluctecl the rally. 
They have raised more than $1 22,000 for the college during that time. 

1 S Student Missionaries 
To Serve On Five Fields 
The college will be represented on 
five foreign mission fields this sum­ 
mer as students work along side 
veteran missionaries to win the lost 
to Christ. 

The student missionary program 
is conducted in conjunction with the 
Free Will Baptist Foreign Missions 
Department. 

The following students are 
scheduled to go out: 
Jill Goodfellow 
Carol Malone 
Charity Van Winkle 
Bryan Pate 
Kevin Stacey 
Lisa Edgmon 
Shannon Eads 
Scott Gailey 

Japan 
Brazil 
France 
China 
China 
Cote d'Ivoire 
Cote d'Ivoire 
Cote d'Ivoire 

Chris Hamm Cote d'Ivoire 
Jonathan Miley Cote d'Ivoire 
Craig Portell Cote d'Ivoire 
Rebecca Simmons Cote d'Ivoire 
Lea Southwell Cote d'Ivoire 
John Waddell Cote d'Ivoire 
Monica White Cote d'Ivoire 

The 10 students going to Cote 
d'Ivoire will be involved in a special 
field training program that includes 
special courses related to African 
missions and culture, observations/ 
excursions, and research projects. 

Each student missionary is 
responsible to raise his own support 
for transportation and maintenance 
on the field. To help, send a gift to the 
Foreign Missions Department, ear­ 
marked for the student of your 
choice. 

June 13-19 
Music Camp % Basketball Camp 
Drama Camp % Missions Camp 

Write or call for a brochure. 
Free Will Baptist Bible College 

3606 West Encl Avenue 
Nashville, Tennessee 37205 

1-800-76-FWBBC 

Security Car Needed 
The college needs a mid-sized car in 
good condition to use for campus secu­ 
rity. Please call if you have one avail­ 
able: 1-800-76-FWBBC, 

FWBBC Scholarships 
Thanks to those who help 

Owen Thomas Scholarship 
In 1974, the Owen Thomas Scholar­ 
ship Fund was established in 
memory of the late Owen Thomas of 
Four Oaks, North Carolina. 

Mr. Thomas, who served for 
many years on the FWBBC Board of 
Trustees, was killed in a farm acci­ 
dent that year. Memorial gifts from 
many friends, as well as family mem­ 
bers, provided the funds for this 
scholarship. The principal is invested 
and only the interest is awarded 
each year. This provides a perpetual 
scholarship in honor of this faithful 
servant of the Lord. 

A scholarship is awarded in both 
the fall and spring semesters each 
year to a North Carolina student 
who shows financial need and scho­ 
lastic ability. Twenty-seven awards 
have been given since the fall of 
1980. A total of $7,450 has been 
awarded to 22 students in the past 13 
years. 



Christmas Drive 
Exceeds $205,500 
The 1992 Paul Ketteman Memorial 
Christmas Drive broke all previous 
records, resulting in more than 
$205,500 for the Bible College and 
eclipsing the previous record of 
$197,889, set in 1990. 

"We pulled out all the stops this 
year," says Bob Shockey, Public 
Relations Director, "and our people 
across the denomination responded 
in a very generous way." 

Students and FWBBC employees 
did an incredible job in the drive, 
raising $102,965 and surpassing their 
goal of $1 00,000. 

The denomination at large 
contributed another $102,560 to the 
drive. 

This year's Christmas Drive was 
crucial as the college bends every 
effort to avoid finishing the year in the 
red. A drop in general fund gifts in 
mid to late 1992 has created an urgent 
need for churches and individuals to 
make up the difference between now 
and the end of May. Please send your 
gift to FWBBC today. 

Free Will Baptist Bible College Days 
have been a source of double blessin 
in many churches. They are a bless' 
mg both to the church and to th 
college. e 

"Most College Days have been a 
real blessing to the churches who 
have been involved" says Bob 
Shockey, Director of Public Relations 
The Lord blesses generous · 
churches, as well as generous believ­ 
ers." 

Write for a brochure on how you 
can conduct a Free Will Baptist Bible 
College Day in your church. 

Free Will Baptist Bible College 
3606 West Encl Avenue 

Nashville, Tennessee 37205 

May 31: Deadline for Success 
This is our last chance to convey this message in the Bulletin: We 
cannot finish the year in the black without your help-soon. 

With 75 percent of the year gone (through February), the 
college has received only 57 percent of the support it needs. The 
fiscal year ends May 31. So we have only a few weeks left to do what 
we're going to do. 

FWBBC Treasurer Tom Sass has cut spending to the bone. 
Needed repairs to buildings have been postponed-again. Presi­ 
dent Tom Malone points out that the college has also incurred 
extra expenses pursuing regional accreditation. 

The chart below shows what your state has given through 
February. What you do, as an individual and through your church 
by May 31, can make the difference in whether the college finishes 
in the black. Please do all that you feel you can. 

State 1992-93 Amount Given Needed by 
Budget June '92-Feb. '93 May 31 

Alabama $ 70,000 $ 41,273.55 $ 28,726.45 
Arizona 3,000 1,336.61 1,663.39 
Arkansas 10,000 29,008.98 10,991.02 
California 12,000 1,604.49 7,395.51 
Colorado 1,000 1,095.00 (95.00) 
Connecticut 7,000 -0- 7,000.00 
Delaware 200 -0- 200.00 
Florida 26,000 8,894.23 17,105.77 
Georgia 65.000 45,288.04 19.711.96 
Hawaii 1.000 1.113.22 (113.22) 
ldaho 500 -0- 500 00 
Illinois 45,000 23,803.97 21,196.03 
Indiana 14,000 5,061.82 8,938.18 
Iowa 300 200.00 I00.00 
Kansas 2,000 227.53 1,772.47 
Kentucky 17,000 12,573.81 4,426.19 
Louisiana 200 55.00 145.00 
Maryland 10,000 2,089.71 7,910.29 
Michigan 35,000 

------ 

17.735.24 17,264.76 
Mississippi 27,000 11,949.50 15,050.50 
Missouri 36,500 1 8,064.99 18,435.0 1 
Nebraska 1,000 1 60.00 840.00 Nevada 
New .Jersey 

300 -0- 300.00 
1,000 -0- 1,000.00 

New Mexico 1,000 21.58 978.42 North Carolina 130,000 94,217.95 35,782.05 Ohio 20,000 11,195.92 8,804.08 
Oklahoma 25,000 12,524.79 12,475.2 1 South Carolina 61,000 31,237.19 
South Dakota 1,000 29,762.81 

()­ 1,000.00 
Tennessee 180,000 111,214.72 68,785.28 Texas 15,000 5,382.69 
Vermont 1,000 9,617.31 

-0- 1,000.00 
Virginia 25,000 1 0,927.68 14,072.32 Washington 2,000 
West Virginia 10,000 

1,369.40 630.60 
3,408.82 6,591.18 Other 79,000 50,022 58 28,977.42 

TOTAL $ 965,000 $ 556,059.01 $ 408,940.99 
Does not include alumni, designated and special gifts, 



Will Beauchamp scores 
again in NCCAA tournament, 

1993 Catalog Available 

Write or call: 
Catalog 

Free Will Baptist Bible College 
3606 West End Avenue 

Nashville, Tennessee 37205 
1-800-76-FWBBC 

Flames Enjoy Best Season 
Coach Byron Deel's Flames basketball team finished the season with the best 
record yet for FWBBC. The team posted a 21-5 season overall and finished in 
first place in Division II of the National Christian College Athletic Association 
(NCCAA). 

Coy Gammon, of Nashville, and Darin Gibbs, of Pleasant View, Tennessee, 
were selected for the All-District Team at the climax of a year that saw the 
team spend more time on the road than ever. 

Nashville's largest daily paper, The Tennessean, picked up both on the 
team's excellent season and its unique approach to sports, and ran a feature 
on the Flames in the February 5 issue. People at the college were especially 
pleased that Jim Wyatt, the reporter who wrote the article, zeroed in on how 
members of the team seek to minister in churches when they are on the road. 
He liberally quoted team members as they described how the Lore! comes first 
in their lives, not basketball. The article prompted a number of calls to the 
college and inquiries from at least two prospective students from the area. 

Everyone at the college is proud of the Flames, both for their outstanding 
record and their testimony across the conference. 

The success of this venture into intercollegiate athletics has prompted 
college officials to test the water in other areas. This spring the college will 
field a baseball team, according to Coach Deel, and will sponsor a girls volley­ 
ball team in the fall. 

For a copy of the Tennessean article, write: FWBBC, 3606 West Encl Avenue, 
Nashville, TN 37205; or call 1-800-76-FWBBC 

NEW MAJORS AVAILABLE AT FWBBC 
❖ Accounting ❖ Sports Medicine 
" Music Performance » Church Music for Pastoral Associate 

May/June 
ALABAMA-Tom Malone, 5/1-2, Trinity Camp, Guin; Bob Shockey, 6/3- Fellowship FWB, Fenton. NORTH CAROLINA-Ronald Creech, 5/3-7, 
5, Tent revival, Vinemont. ARKANSAS-La Verne Miley, 6/13, Ballew's Shelby FWB, Shelby; 5/8, Blue Ridge Ass'n, Caroleen; 6/7-8, State Ass'n, 
Chapel FWB, Grubbs. CALIFORNIA Bob Shockey, 5/2(AM), First FWB, Tabernacle FWB,Kinston.TENNESSEE Tom Malone.5/16-19,Wooddale 
Stockton; 5/2 (PM)-5/, irst FWB, Antioch; 5/6-7, State Ass'n, Fresno. FWB, Knoxville; Robert Woodard, 5/21, Pleasant View Christ. School, 
INDIANA Bob Shockey,6/29-30,Emmanuel FWB, Wabash.KENTUCKY Pleasant View. VIRGINIA Bob Shockey, 6/17-18,State Ass'n, First FWB, 
Bob Shockey, 6/18-19,State Ass'n, Inez. MICHIGAN Bob Shockey,5/13- Roanoke; Tom Malone, 6/24-26, Maryland State Ass'n, Elkton. IVORY 
15, State Ass'n, Royal Oak. MISSOURI LaVerne Miley, 6/5-6, Calvary COAST Tom Malone/Eddie Payne/Students, 5/29-6/11, Missions trip. 

[BULLETIN CALENDAR 
Of Campus Events 

May/lune 1993 

May 6-Jl 
May9 
May 11 
May 12 
May 13 
May 18-28 
May 31­ 
June 18 

June 13-18 

Final exams 
Baccalaureate, 7:30 p.m. 
Drama Program, 7:00 p.m. 
Choir Program, 7:00 p.m. 
Graduation, 10:00 a.m. 
Summer School I 

Summer School II 
Summer Camp '93 
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50 Students Graduate in 
Commencement Exercises 

The Class of 199.3 

Don Stevanus (6'8") 
and Kevin Scott (5'6") 

are the extremes of 
their class. 

, 
r , 
: 

Free Will Baptist Bible College 
graduated 50 students from 15 states 
and Canada in Commencement 
Exercises held on campus May 13. 

The college's Memorial Audito­ 
rium was full as students, families and 
friends gathered to honor the gradu­ 
ates. Threatening rain held off and, 
when the service was over, pleasant 
breezes greeted the graduates and 
others. 

Rev. Barry Simpson, pastor of 
New Hope Free Will Baptist Church, 
Jociton. Tennessee, brought the 
challenge. He called on the graduates 
to keep their hearts, describing this 
responsibility the "bottom line" of 
commitment. "Goel says that what 
you are is more important than what 
you clo," he reminded them. 

Five graduates-Dwayne Broad, 
Tommi Jo Malone, Tim Johnson, Jodi 
Young and Travis Penn-shared 
testimonies of God's faithfulness 
during their college years and 
thanked those who helped them 
complete their training. 

President Tom Malone honored 
two faithful FWBBC workers during 
Graduation. Fay Thompson, who has 
taught for 20 years in the Music 
Department, has announced her 
retirement from the faculty. Dr. 
Malone commended her quiet, 
selfless service to hundreds of music 
students and to the college, as a 
whole. He also recognized Ann Beech, 
who has worked in food services at 
the college for 25 years. 

The school year closed with 
many looking forward to August, 
when the college expects a significant 
enrollment increase. 



The Class of 1993 
Bachelor of Arts 

Degrees 
Michael Jerome Anderson 

Conroe, Texas 
Pastoral Training 

Davicl A. Baker 
Monett, Missouri 
Pastoral Training 

Eclclie Loren Bowerman 
Fayetteville, Arkansas 
Missions 

Heather Rae Clark 
Warner Robins, Georgia 
Missions 

James Matthew Gates 
Fenton, Missouri 
Missions 

Steven Dwain Greenwood 
Pine Bluff, Arkansas 
Christian Education 

*Kevin Lynn Hester 
Russellville, Alabama 
Pastoral Training 

Timothy Ray Johnson 
Warren, Michigan 
Missions 

David L. Kilgore 
Wise, Virginia 
Christian Education 

***Michelle Ann Laughlin 
Cisne, Illinois 
English 

Thomas Edward Lewis 
Florence, Alabama 
Pastoral Training 

Steven Jay Lindsay 
Odessa, Missouri 
Pastoral Training 

Dennis William Moore 
Nashville, Tennessee 
Pastoral Training 

''Bryan McLain Pate 
Nashville, Tennessee 
Missions 
f'ravis Lee Per 

Decatur, Illinois 
Pastoral Training 

Rosie Sanchez 
Weslaco, Texas 
Missions 

Terry Lance Skiles 
Festus, Missouri 
Missions 

Steven L. Swango 
Ashland, Kentucky 
Pastoral Training 

John Mack Weaver, Ill 
Coats, North Carolina 
Missions 

(Cum laude 
Magna cum laude 
Summa cum laude 

Bachelor of Science 
Degrees 

Melisa Medlin Belcher 
Bailey, North Carolina 
Elementary Education 

Angela Denise Bishop 
Henclersonville, Tennessee 
Elementary Education 

Wendolyn Kay Burgess 
Normal, Illinois 
Elementary Education 

Dewey Michael Chalos 
Richmond, Virginia 
Physical Education 

Pamela Faye Chandler 
.loelton, Tennessee 
Elementary Education 

Christian Suzanne Dykes 
Gulfport, Mississippi 
Elementary Education 

Deborah Kay Hughes 
Wilson, North Carolina 
Business Management 

Leigh Ann Kimbrel 
Colquitt, Georgia 
Secondary Education 

Christine Ruth Lewis 
Fresno, California 
Elementary Education 

Emily Carol Malone 
Nashville, Tennessee 
Elementary, Secon. Eel. 

Tommi Joann Malone 
Nashville, Tennessee 
Elementary Education 

Regina Paige Powell 
Nashville, Tennessee 
Elementary Education 

Belinclia Ann Pruett 
Greeneville, Tennessee 
Elementary Education 

Mark Edward Pruett 
Greeneville, Tennessee 
Elementary Education 

»Kevin R. Scott 
Bridgeton, Missouri 
Music/Christian Ed. 

Aimee F. Shute 
Turbeville, South Carolina 
Elementary Education 

Donald W. Stevanus 
Granite City, Illinois 
Physical Education 

Lora Dionne Seay Stone 
Springfield, Tennessee 
Elementary Education 

Thomas Newton Strickland 
Catlettsburg, Kentucky 
Business Management 

John Randall Waclclell 
Nashville, Tennessee 
Missions/Christian Ed, 

Darren Lee Walker 
Waterford, Michigan 
Physical Education 

Stephen Anthony Wenning 
Galatia, Illinois 
Secondary Education 

.locli Marie Young 
Reynoldsburg, Ohio 
Business/Church Music 

Tammy Y Zegelien 
.Jacksonville, North Caro­ 
lina 

Music/Business 
('um laude 
Magna cum laude 
»Suma cum lade 

Associate of 
Christian Ministries 

Degrees 
Parnell Daniel Alclriclge 

Jesup, Georgia 
Brian Keith Bishop 

Flat Gap, Kentucky 
Randy Dean Bishop 

Joplin, Missouri 
Dwayne J. Broad 

Perth-Andover 
New Brunswick, Canada 

Paul Stephen Eichwurtzle 
Guin, Alabama 

Associate of 
Science in Business 

Degrees 
Rebecca Lea .Jones 

Hartville, Missouri 
Robin Kay Barnes Osborn 

Davis, North Carolina 
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Special 
Awards 

The following special awards 
were made during Gradua­ 
tion Week. 

Yearbook Editor's Medal: Bryan 
Pate 

Best All Round Girl Jodi Young 
Best All Round Boy: Travis Penn 
Outstanding Student (tie): David 

Kilgore, Travis Penn 
SB President's Medal Sandy 

Adams 
Class Scholastic Medalists: 

Freshman: Tonya Blanchard 
(39) 

Sophomore: Rebecca Hollifield 
(4 0), Tim Lewis (4.0) 

Junior: Ben Evans (4.0) 
Senior Michelle Laughlin (4.0), 

Paige Powell (4 0) 
Delta Epsilon Chi Honor Society: 

David Kilgore, Michelle 
Laughlin, Kevin Scott 

Society "Spirit" Trophies: 
Academics: Bryans, LMAs 
Christian Service: Bunyans, 

Rossettis 
Cultural: Pi Gamma Chis, 

Bunyans, Rossettis 
Social: Pi Gamma Chis, 

Rossettis, LMAs 
Athletics Alpha Chi Omegas, 

Sonnets 
Overall Winners: Bryans, 

Sonnets 
William Henry Oliver Scholarships: 

Eric Paugh, $1,000 
Lea Southwell, $1,000 
Leah Plunkett, $2,000 

Homer Willis Music Scholarship: 
Chris Truett, $500 
Eric Thomsen, $500 

Business Admin. Scholarship: Lori 
Badder 

Christian Bus. Leaders Scholar­ 
ship Craig Roberts 

Whaley Mem. Scholarship Lisa 
Edgmon, $300 

Faculty Advisor of The Year Eddie 
Payne 

Robert Picirilli Sports Trophy Ben 
Evans 

Picirilli Trophy 

Free Catalog 
Call 

1-800-76-FWBBC 



1993 Flames Baseball Team 

College Adds New Intercollegiate Sports 
With the success of the Flames basketball team, both on the court and in 
ministry opportunities, the Board of Trustees has agreed for the college to 
venture into new areas. 

The Flames baseball team played several other Christian colleges during 
the spring semester. This fall, the Lady Flames volleyball team will represent 
FWBBC in 12 games scheduled for North Carolina and Georgia, as well as 
Tennessee. 

Of course, Coach Byron Deel has scheduled a full season for the basketball 
team and is looking forward to the addition of several new players from among 
the incoming students this fall. 

FWBBC Scholarships 
Thanks to those who help 

Gertrude Reese 
Montgomery 
Scholarship 

In February 1984, the children 
of Mrs. Gertrude Reese Montgom­ 
cry established a scholarship im 
memory of their mother. The gifts 
were invested and one scholar­ 
ship per year was awarded, using 
tnterest money only. So far, thir­ 
teen Free Will Baptist students have 
benefited from the Montgomery 
Scholarship, all of them from Mis­ 
stssippi. 

Recently, upon the death of 
Harold Montgomery, one or Mrs. 
Montgomery's children, the family 
requested that donations be mode 
to the the Scholarship Fund in lieu 
of flowers. More than $1,000 has 
been received so Fur from friends 
and family, 

Texan Elected 
SB President 
Students elected Anthony Edgmon, a 
senior missions major from Denison, 
Texas, to serve as student body 
president for the 1993-94 school year 
in elections held on campus April 5 
and 6. 

They also elected other officers 
to assist Mr. Edgmon. Tim Lewis, a 
junior majoring in Pastoral Training, 
was elected Vice President. Lea 
Southwell, a junior Elementary 
Education major, was chosen Secre­ 
tary-Treasurer. Sanely Adams, a junior 
Pastoral Training major, was tapped 
to serve as Chaplain. Mr. Lewis is 
from Colorado Springs, Colorado; 
Miss Southwell is from Arlington, 
Virginia; and Mr. Adams is from 
Ashland, Kentucky. 

The 1993-94 student officers, with 
the new student council, will begin 
their duties in August, when students 
return for the fall semester. Please 
pray for these student leaders. 

Gift of Roses 
Beautifies 
Campus 

The college recently received no 
rose plants from a nursery in Califor­ 
nia following a visit to the area by 
President Tom Malone. 

Dr. Malone was in Shafter when 
.lucly Lauderdale, daughter of Rev. 
Dean Long, pastor of Shafter Free Will 
Baptist Church, asked him if the 
college could use some roses from 
Bear Creek Gardens, where she and 
Dennis Bell, another member of the 
church, both work. 

The original offer of 40 plants 
grew to 400 and, before Dr. Malone 
left California, reached a total of 720, 
with Bear Creek to pay the shipping 
as well' The gift included several 
varieties in red, pink, lavender, 
orange, yellow and white. 

Since their arrival, FWBBC 
workers have planted several new 
rose gardens on campus and have set 
out nearly all of the plants. Many are 
already blooming and adding their 
beauty to the campus 

We are grateful to Judy and 
Dennis, and to Frank Waterhouse, 
Gordon Smith and others at Bear 
Creek Gardens for this generous gift. 



Rejoice' 

Two student groups are currently touring Free Will Baptist 
churches for the college. 

The Rejoice' Ministry Team, comprised of 15 students, is 
conducting five 4-day Youth Encounters in Alabama, Arkansas, 
Ohio, Virginia, and Tennessee. They will also hold one-clay 
services in churches throughout the summer. 

The Evangels Drama Team is also on the road for Christ 
and the college this summer. The four-member team has already 
been well received in churches they have visited. 

Watch for publicity concerning these two groups and plan 
to attend a service in your area. 
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Rejoice! is currently scheduling services for the 
fall and summer. If you would like to have them · 
visit your church, please contact the college in 
the near future, as available dates are being 
rapidly filled. 

Call: 

1 -800-7 6-FWBBC 

OUT & 
July/August 1993 

ALABAMA-Ralph Hampton. 7/5-9,Shiloh FWB, Columbia; Bob Shockey, 
7/8-10,Tent Revival, Vinemont; Tom Malone/Rejoice!, 7/10-13,First FWB, 
Russellville; Ronald Creech, 7/28-8/ 1, Shacly Hill FWB, Anclalusia; 7 /31, 
Southern Union Ass'n, First FWB, Flomaton. ARKANSAS-Bob Shockey, 
8/6-8, Oak Grove FWl3, Lake Village; 8/10-12, State Ass'n, Conway. 
FLORIDA-Kenny Simpson, 8/2-4, Camp Sunshine, Sorrento; Tom Malone, 
8/8, First FWB, Chipley; 8/8-11, Camp Meeting, Bonifay. GEORGIA­ 
Ronald Creech, 8/2-8, Hellview FWB, Colquitt. INDIANA-Kenny Simpson. 
8/9-12, State Camp, Bloomfielcl; Tom Malone/Bob Shockey, 8/14-17, 

Rejoice!, Evangels 
On Summer Tours 

Various college clinners. KENTUCKY-Bob Shockey, 8/27-29, Heritage 
Temple FWB, Ashlancl. MISSOURI-Bob Shockey, 7/2-4, Heritage FWB, 
Poplar Bluff. NORTH CAROLINA-Bert Tippett, 8/6-8, Trinity FWB, 
Pantego. OHIO-Kenny Simpson, 7 /5-7, Youth For Christ Camp, Hillsboro. 
TENNESSEE-Bob Shockey, 7/25-30, Dunbar Chapel FWB, Indian Moun cl; 
8/20-22, Fernvale Methodist, Fairview; Bob Shockey/Rejoice!, 7/31-8/3, 
First FWB, Erwin. VIRGINIA-Bert Ti1>pett/Rejoice!, 7/24-27, Proviclence 
FWB, Hampton. 

CALENDAR 
Of Campus Events 

July/ August 

Aug. 17-20 
Aug 20 
Aug 23 
Aug 23 

Aug. 24 

Aug. 25 
Aug. 27 

Faculty in-service 
Freshman orientation 
Freshman registration 
Opening service, 7:30 
p.m. 

Returning student 
registration 

Classes begin 
Opening convocation, 

9:55 a.m. 
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Tarpaper is rolled out before they begin to nail 
on shingles 

Testimonies... 
The spirit of God was evident each 
day...My prayer is forth is to become 
an ongoing work for churches all 
over the denomination. 

-David Kirkpatrick 
0­ 

What began as a dream two years 
ago became a reality for us that 
week. Words can not express the joy 
and warmth I experienced the week 
we spent working at FWBBC 

Steven Faherty 
-O- 

J am hopeful that this is only the 
beginning of what will become a 
national attitude among many more 
FWB men. 

Mark Kiepke 
)­ 

The young men that assisted us on 
the roof (several FWBBC students) 
were some of the best that I have 
come in contact with in a long time.. 
We are blessed to have that type of 
young people in our college, train­ 
ing to be leaders of the future. 

Tim Austin 

Volunteers: Wade Parlier, Maril Kieplie, David Kirkpatrick, Tim Austin, and Steve Faherty 

® iii iw'ass». 
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Thank God for volunteers' 
Three laymen, a student, an alumnus and a pastor volunteered to help the 

college re-roof Davidson Hall, the original building the college acquired in 1942. 
The massive project was more than the budget could bear, but the men, 

working alongside FWBBC employees, saved the college some $25,000 in labor 
costs! 

The volunteers worked under the direction of Bruce Bilbrey, FWBBC's 
Physical Plant Director. The laymen, all members of Providence Free Will 
Baptist Church, Hampton, Virginia, were: Steve Faherty, David Kirkpatrick, and 
Tim Austin.The student volunteer was Mark Kiepke, a junior, who is also from 
the Providence Church. Providence's pastor, Rev. Richard Barnes, was a 
tremendous promoter of the project. A conflict at work prevented another 
layman in the church from coming. So he sent a week's pay to help underwrite 
the cost! 

Rev. Wade Parker, pastor of First Free Will Baptist Church, Glasgow, 
Kentucky, came down for the week to lend his assistance. More help came 
from Bob Bass, a 1992 FWBBC graduate who lives in Nashville. 

The days were scorchers. The workers started early, broke for the middle 
of the day, and worked into the evening. In spite of the heat, they completed 
the job ahead of schedule. 

They encouraged college officials to designate June 1994 "Volunteer 
Month" and to invite laymen from across the denomination to help with 
projects on campus. They suggested that men could help to paint buildings, 
assist with landscaping, and do whatever the college needs at the time. If you 
think this is a good idea and would be interested in helping, we would like to 
hear from you. Please contact Mr. Sandy Goodfellow, in care of the college. 

We've said it before, and we'll say it again: Thank God for volunteers' 



School Events Calendar 
1993-1994 

Fall Semester-1993 
Aug. 16-20.......Faculty In-service training 
Aug. 20 Freshman Orientation-4:00 

p.m. 
Dormitories open for returning 

students 
Aug. 23 Registration for freshmen 
Aug. 23 Opening service 7:30 p.m. 
Aug. 24 Registration for returning 
j students 
Aug. 25 Classes begin 

.21 Opening Convocation 9:.55 

Aug 21 

a.m. 
...Campus Revival, Dr. Tom 

Farrell 
Oct ~9-22 Mid-semester examinations 
Nov. 18-20.. Welcome Days 
Nov 24-29 Thanksgiving Holidays 
Dec. '14-17 Semester examinations 
Dec. 17 First semester ends 

Spring Semester-- 1994 
Dormitories open 

Jan. . Dining Hall opens (6:00 p.m.) 
Jan>4',. Opening Service (8:00 a.m.) 
Jan 4 ,. ....Registration begins (8:45 am.) 
Jan.5 Classes begin 
Jan. 6-8 ..... .,, .... High school basketball 

tournament 
Jan. 12 ....... ,.., Schedule-change deadline 
Feb. 12.. . Formal Dinner 
Mar. 1-4 Mid-semester examinations 
Mar. 6-10 Bible Conference 
Mar. 10 : Spring vacation begins (10:30 

a.m.) 
Mar. 20 ... Spring vacation ends (10:30 

p.m.). 
Mar. 21 ..Classes resume 
Mar. 31-Apr. 2 ..... Welcome Days 
May 5-10...........Semester examinations 
May 8. .Baccalaureate service (7.30 

pm.). " 
May 11 Breakfast for Graduates j8:00 

am.) w 

May 12 ...... , Commencement (10:00 a.m.) 
May 12 . ,: .. '. Second semester ends (noon) 

Note: The coll_ege reserves the right to make 
changes, additions or deletions in the catalog 
without notice. 
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School Year To Begin 
With Campus Revival 

Dr. Tom Farrell, internationally known evangelist, will 
conduct a campus revival at FWBBC this fall, September 
6-9, according to President Tom Malone. 

Dr. Farrell has been associated for 16 years with 
The Wilds Christian Camp and Conference Center. For 
11 years he led The Wilds Evangelistic Team. 

The Bible college graduate has preached on college 
campuses, in churches, at camps and on mission fields. 
He describes his style as "scriptural, simple and straight­ 
forward." He acids, "My goals are to exalt the Savior, 
evangelize the sinner and encourage the saint." 

When President Tom Malone pastored Florence 
(Alabama) First Free Will Baptist Church, he used Dr. 
Farrell in his church and school. "He is a Bible preacher, very plain and pointed 
in his preaching. I am glad he has agreed to be with us for this campus revival," 
he says. 

Dr. Farrell will preach each evening and in chapel. 

Dr. Farrell 

Lady Flames To Launch 
Intercollegiate Volleyball 

This fall the college will sponsor a women's intercollegiate volleyball 
team--the Lady Flames. The team is scheduled to play 12 games in 
Tennessee, North Carolina and Georgia, according to Coach Byron 
Deel. 

A few years ago the college assembled a ladies' volleyball team to 
see if such a program was viable. In spite of having to prepare hastily, 
the Lady Flames performed very well that year. 

We hope you will attend any games scheduled in your area. 
However, the schedule is subject to changes, so please check with the 
college when the season begins. 

Lady Flames Volleyball Schedule 
Sept. JO, 7 p.m. East Coast Bible Home 
Sept. II, 2 p.m. Crown College Powell, TN 
Sept. 16, 6 p.m, Martin Methodist Pulaski, TN 
Sept. 17, 7 p.m. Johnson Bible Knoxville, TN 
Sept. 20, 7 p.m. David Lipscomb Nashville, TN 
Sept. 24, 6 p.m Tennessee Temple Chattanooga, TN 
Sept. 25, '1 p.m. East Coast Bible Charlotte, NC 
Oct. 8, 7 p.m. Crown College Home 
Oct. 9, 2 p.m Toccoa falls Toccoa, Ga 
Oct. 12, 6 p.m Crown College Powell, TN 
Oct. 15, 6 p.m. Tennessee Temple Chattanooga, TN 
Oct. 16, 2 p.m Atlanta Christian Atlanta, GA 
Oct. 22-23 Dist. Tournament Toccoa, GA 

Murray Receives Master's Degree 
Congratulations to FWBBC's Christian Service Director, John Murray' 

.John, a former missionary to France, graduated May 15 from Grace Theo­ 
logical Seminary with an M.A. in Missions. 

In addition to directing the ministries of some 300 FWBBC students, John 
teaches Evangelism and is a role model in witnessing. 
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Advertise In Yearbook! 

Work has already begun on FWBBC's 
1994 yearbook, the Lumen. 

The editor, Monica White, has 
spent much of her summer in Ivory 
Coast with our Free Will Baptist 
missionaries, but she has also laid the 
groundwork for a great yearbook. 

Would you like to include an ad in 
the book for your church or business? 
It will be seen by hundreds of Free 
Will Baptist young people and many 
church leaders, and will be a memo­ 
rial to your support for many years to 
come. 

The cost is moderate, considering 
what you will receive. 

Full Page: $150, includes a free 
Lumen 

Half Page: $80, add $30 for a Lumen 
Quarter Page: $50 
Business Carel Ad: $25 
Please send your request with 

any photographs or special informa­ 
tion you want us to include in your 
ad, You can enclose rvmot or wo 
will bill you. Your ad needs to arrive 
before January 10, 1994. 

Lumen Ad 
Free Will Baptist Bible College 

3606 West End Avenue 
Nashville, Tennessee 37205 

College Awards $20,500 
[ Spring sehoiarsiiis 
$IO 187 34 ng scholarships, totaling 
ct '. . , were awarded to students 
urig the 1993 S · w·1r . · prmg semester· 1 iam/D1xie Atkinson · 

Baughman .. · .. ...... . $ 125.00 
Chris Gaut ..... 450.00 
Gibson Mem ... · • 1,000.00 
Ted Helms , .75.00 
Kicklighter Mer~s ... 2,500.00 
Lakeview FWB ..1,000.00 
Lowdermilk M· •· • .. 250.00 
M 

InIS. 3_ ontgomery Mem. • . I ~.00 
Patton ··········· ······-----··. 145.00 "oiiiiiis&I®1\11\""" Pittman Famil r: · O 
Pres·ct .. Y .. . .. 2;:,0.00 1 ent1al J "2" oo Sherwood oresiiwii k7}an 
Simpson/Frazier ..... ...1 15.00 
A.D./Oneida Stamps 1,000 00 
Owen Thomas . ... .. .. .. .. ... .. .. .. . 350 00 

The college also awarded nearly 
$10,400 in college-funcled scholarships. 
Spouse Scholarships... ..$ 4,039.50 
NYC Scholarships ...... .. 750.00 
Recruitment.. . ... 5,600 00 

Girts Fant short or contege Meeds 
In spite of the good response to an 11th-hour appeal from President 
Tom Malone, the college closed the fiscal year May 31 more than 
$225,000 short of its unrestricted gift budget, according to Tom Sass, 
Treasurer. By cutting back on budgeted spending, the college man­ 
aged to finish the year in the black-barely. The audited report shows 
FWBBC's income was just $1,691 more than its expenditures. 

Free Will Baptists responded to a letter from Dr. Malone with gifts 
of over $23,000. Coupled with other gifts in May, the total for the 
month was nearly $90,000. 

However, it was not enough to make up for slow giving earlier in 
the year. As a result, the FWBBC trustees decided to leave 1993-94 
state quota budgets where they were last year. 

Here is what the college received from each state: 

State Gifts 
1992-93 1992-93 1993-94 

State Budget Gifts Budget 
Alabama $70,000 $58,035.57 
Arizona 3,000 2,017.71 
Arkansas 40,000 39,936.34 I 
California 12 00Q "669 11 
t~o~lo~ra~·c~lo:;_,.~..,..............., ........ ~~l100mo--,__~,_.-•;;..1,1'JG~lllJ--__,... __,... """'~--"1.~- .. ,- Copnecticut i000 '(ii 
Delaware 200 (0.00 

"" #W%{Bf% Hawaii 1,000 • 1, 113.22 
Idaho 500 2'1 ~9 
30,087.93 

Indiana 14,000 6,482.97 p 
lowa 300 300.00 C, 
Kansas 2,000 30375 Cl 
Kentucky 7,000 16,310.25 
Louisiana ' 55.(by 4g 
Maryland 10,000 si "A Michigan 'oo 2.8 5.91 ioiio 
ii®ow f" ;2 "gf kl4&,is 
Nevada 1000 190.00 

300 ' 0.00 
New Jersey 1 :ooo 0.00 New Mexi'·o I ()"Ir-"_,...._....._._._..,. 
North caroiina 00 31.27 iii" gt. 
Oklahoma 25,000 i 76,773,29 
soiii'caroa 61.000 g soifibikoia iii ,}}} 5 Tennessee 180000 ' Texas 148,419.71 
V=':':-::::c-"------------...!12,5 000 8 094 1-:J . ..,. ermont 00655j. 'B 
Virginia 25,000 13,898 39 = 
Washington 2,000 ag 
West Virginia " 1,451.08 d wiNc" 10,000 5,011.26 , 
Canada r2,000 2,845.84 a' 
V. . l 1,000 134.95 
irgin islands 1,000 l ,O:H.45 S 

Other: 65,000 -~liege tainlTy ..,_____,...,,_._.....-,..,.____-e.:2......,,,.........,,____c.,._,.,. 
Matching Gifls · 4,8 7.79 S:, 
Foreign Missionaries 35,007.50 Q 
M. II 1,714.99 -~ 

,see aneous 2,836.22 
States Total: 965.000 7so.i08.62 
Alumni Project 11,235.50 
Desig. Gifts 
Special.Gifts - . 
Total $1,025,000 -$798,344.12 
Restricted gifts designated for a new Alumni Director 



More Audio Tapes Available 
The list below is part of a selected group of audio tapes gleaned from the Bible 
College's archive of chapel and conference messages by Harrold Harrison, 
Director of External Studies. Enhance your own tape collection by adding these 
messages to your library. 

Speaker Message 

Reserve Your Place 
At Welcome Days 
FWBBC enjoyed its two biggest 
Welcome Days attendances last fall 
and spring. We anticipate this year's 
events to be even bigger. It would be 
in your best interest to send in your 
reservation early. 

The two Welcome Days elates for 
this year are: 

Fall: November 18-20, 1993 
Spring: March 31-April 2, 1994 
It is none too early to make 

reservations for your group. Just 
call the Recruitment Department: 1- 
800- 76-FWBBC. 

Change the course of some 
young person's life by bringing him 
to Welcome Days! 

Laura Belle Barnard History of Free Will Baptist Missions 
Leroy Forlines What Goel Says Is Better 
Leroy Forlines Double-mindedness 
Leroy Forlines Four Basic Values 
Leroy Forlines Poles of Tension in Biblical Interpretation 
Dr. L. C. Johnson Examples For God's People 
Dr. L. C. Johnson God's Unfolding Plan 
Dr. Stanley Outlaw Elijah (Two tapes) 
Dr. Stanley Outlaw Trials, Testings and Temptations 
Dr. Robert Picirilli Grumbling or Gratitude? 
Dr. Robert Picirilli The Will of Goel 
Dr. Robert Picirilli God's Purpose in Discipline 
Dr. Robert Picirilli Our Response to Chastisement 
Dr. Robert Picirilli Dating and Courtship 
Dr. Tom Malone Revival 
Dr. Tom Malone Seeking the Lost 
Dr. Tom Malone Soulwinning 

Tapes are $3 each for the first four, and $2 each for additional tapes. Acid 
10% for postage and handling. Please include payment with your order. Send 
orders to: Tapes, c/o FWBBC, 3606 West End Avenue, Nashville, TN 37205. 

September/October, 1993 
GEORGIA-Ronald Creech, 10/17-22, Deep Creek FWB, Midville. MICHI­ 
GAN-Bob Shockey, 10/2-5,Michigan Friendship Dinners. NORTH CARO­ 
LINA-Tom Malone/Bob Shockey, 9/11-17, North Carolina Friendship 
Dinners; Tom Malone, 9/24-25, Cramerton FWB, Cramerton; 9/25-28, 
Bethel FWB, Kinston; Bob Shockey, 10/10-13, Belvoir FWB, Greenville; 
Ronald Creech, 10/24-27, Grace FWB, Rocky Mount. SOUTH CARO- 

LINA- Robert Picirilli, 9/19-22, Black River FWB, Andrews. TENNES­ 
SEE--LaVere Miley, 9/13, Cumberland Presbytery Retreat, Clarksville; 
Ronald Creech, 9/17-19, TN River Ass'n, Savannah; 10/23-15, Muscle 
Shoals State Line Ass'n, Collinwood; Bob Shockey, 9/26-29, Covenant 
FWB, Southside; Tom Malone, 10/17-20, Oakwood FWB, Woodlawn. 
VIRGINIA Bert Tippett, 9/26-29, Great Bridge FWB, Chesapeake. 

CALENDAR 
Of Campus Events 
September/October 1993 

Sept. 6-9 Campus Revival, Dr. Tom 
Farrell 

Oct. 19-22 Mid-term Exams 

Will tist Bible 
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Dr. and Mrs. Malone ride 
in style at the Block 
Party, one of the events 
that opened the 1993-94 
school year. 

airer ovsg 
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California······ 4 
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Fall Enrollment Up 11 % 
For the third straight year, Free Will Baptist Bible College has seen its 

student body grow. This fall, the college registered 334 students from 27 states, 
the Virgin Islands and four foreign countries, according to Dr. Charles Hamp- 

I1lat co] 
fall semester growth over the iast uce& ya» 
increases were seen from I7 states, including three new ones to ber:\scnte:? 
at FWBBC. 

Tennessee, with 67, sent the most students. But Alabama (36), North 
Carolina (30) and Illinois (29) were among others that were well represented. 
(See state totals in box.) By classes, there are 131 freshmen, 87 sophomores, 
57 juniors, 47 seniors, and 12 special students. Ministerial students number 60 
and missions students, 47. 

The opening days were days of blessing. In spite of the rigors of registra­ 
tion, students enjoyed evening services in which the Lord clearly spoke to 
hearts. President Tom Malone preached on Monday and Tuesday evenings, 
August 23 and 24. Numerous decisions crowned both services. On Wednesday 
evening, students testified. Some told of God's leadership to FWBBC and His 
gracious provision for them to come. Others described summer blessings­ 
traveling with the Rejoice! ministry team, assisting on a mission field, serving 
at camp, and working in churches. The college family felt that God was 
already preparing them for a great year. 
The campus revival, September 6-9, with Tom Farrell (see testimony 

inside) confirmed the hopes. 
Please give Free Will Baptist Bible College a prominent place in your 
prayers. Ask God to bless each teacher. Ask Him to direct students into the 
ministries of His choosing. Pray that gifts will be adequate to meet the 
school's needs. Plead for revival, both at FWBBC and across the denomina­ 
tion. 
As never before, we are convinced that tomorrow's Free Will Baptist 
leaders are at Free Will Baptist Bible College today. Pray for them! 



Flames Announce 
I993-94 Season 

Coach Byron Deel has announced that the FWBBC 
Flames will play the following schedule this season. 
We hope that you will attend any games in your area. 
The schedule is subject to possible changes. Game 

times are local. 
1 993-94 

Flames 

Nov. 11-13 
Nov. 19, 7:00 
Nov. 20, 7:00 
Nov. 23, 7:00 
Dec. 2-4 
Dec. 10, 7:30 

Jan. 8, 7:00 
Jan. 14, 7:00 
Jan. 15, 3:00 
Jan. 18, 7:00 
Jan. 21, 7:30 
Jan. 24, 7:00 
Jan. 28, 7:00 
Jan. 29, 2:00 
Feb. 4, 7:00 
Feb. 11, 7:00 
Feb. 15, 7:00 
Feb. 19, 4:00 
Feb. 25-26 
Mar. 3-5 

Basketball Schedule 

1993 
Flames Classic 
Crown College 
Florida Christian 
Sewanee 
FWB Classic 
Johnson Bible 

1994 
Toccoa Falls 
Piedmont Bible 
East Coast Bible 
Atlanta Christian 
East Coast Bible 
Crown College 
Southeastern Bible 
Piedmont Bible 
Toccoa Falls 
Johnson Bible 
Southeastern Bible 
Atlanta Christian 
Dist. Tourn. 
Nat. Tourn. 

Home 
Home 
Home 
Home 

Fresno, CA 
Home 

Home 
Winston-Salem, NC 

Charlotte, NC 
Atlanta, GA 

Home 
Powell, TN 

Home 
Home 

Toccoa, GA 
Knoxville, TN 
Birm'ham, AL 

Home 
Knoxville, TN 

Springfield, MO 

0 

pl eW Tw° ,-tes! cassg 
Keeper of The Table 
featuring the College Choir. 

and 
Celebrate The Glory 

featuring the Rejoice! Ministry Team 

Either cassette: S10+ $1 postage/ 
handling 

Both cassettes: $18 (no postage/ 
handling) SAVE Sa 

Scnd order with payment to 
Music Department 
Free Will Baptist Bible College 
3606 West End Avenue 
Nashville, Tennessee 37205 

New Teacher To Focus 
On CE, Youth Ministry 

Philip Nelson, who served as 
Associate Pastor of Senior High 
Youth at Thomas Road Baptist 
Church, Lynchburg, Virginia, has 
joined the FWBBC faculty this fall to 
teach Christian Education and 

Youth Ministry, 
according to Dr. 
Robert Picirilli, 
Academic Dean. 

Mr. Nelson was 
the 1990 Ministry 
Student of The Year 
at Liberty Baptist 
Seminary, taught 

Christian life and evangelism as an 
adjunct professor at Liberty Univer­ 
sity, and supervised a staff of 52 at 
Thomas Road Baptist Church. He 
saw a 15% attendance increase 
during his time as senior high youth 
supervisor. 

"We're excited about Mr. 
Nelson's coming," says Dr. Picirilli. 
"We've needed someone to give 
leadership io thie program prepar­ 
ing youth ministers and ministers of 
Christian education, and we believe 
Mr. Nelson has the academic 
preparation, experience, and 
concept to build the program that 
will meet a need for such workers in 
our churches." 

He earned his B.S. in Youth 
Ministries in 1990 and his MRE in 
1992 at Liberty University. 

The college welcomes Mr. 
Nelson, with his wife, Donna, and 
their four children. 

The college has also added 
several adjunct teachers. These 
include: 
Carole Butler--Piano 
Donna Citty- Voice 
Byron Glover---Accounting 
Dr. Paul Harrison---Church History 
William Holland--Admin. of Physi- 
cal Education 

Ray Ratliff, Jr.- Piano 
Tim Sharp-Choral Conducting, 
Chamber Singers 

Dr. Mary Wisehart-American 
Literature, Children's Literature 



$250,000-Goal f 'set For iii <hristmas 
- Drive 

A goal of $250,000 has been set 
for the college's 1993 Paul Ketteman 
Memorial Christmas Fund Drive. 
Bob Shockey, Public Relations 
Director, says, "Free Will Baptists 
were very generous last year, but 
our school needs more this year to 
keep up with the increased enroll­ 
ment." 

Last year's drive totaled 
$205,000 in December gifts to the 
college. Of that, members of the 
college family-students, teachers, 
staff, etc.--raised $103,000. They 
have been challenged again to raise 
at least $100,000 this year. 

"Please make it a priority on 
your Christmas list to send a 
generous gift to the Christmas 
Project," says Mr. Shockey. "All of 
us-not just a few-must support." 

Staff Changes Made 
To Serve Students 

To better serve its growing 
student body, the college has added 
several new staff workers to the 
family, according to Tom Sass, 
Treasurer. He noted the following 
additions and changes: 
Michelle Adams is now full-time in 

Financial Aid. 
Mike Anderson is now full-time in 

mamtenance. 
-Eloise Brown is the new campus 

nurse. 
-Manuel Casarez is assisting in 

food service. 
Sue Edgmon is secretary to the 

Registrar. 
-Vicky Phillips is secretary to the 

Treasurer. 
-Robin Smith has moved from part­ 

time data processing to full-time 
cashier. 
Much of the important work at 

FWBBC is done by its staff. We 
thank God for faithful servants, like 
these, whose work is often unrecog­ 
nized, but always vital. 

Five States Leading The Way 
In spite of a healthy fall enrollment (see page 1), giving has 

fallen more than $91,000 behind the college's needs, according to 
Tom Sass, Treasurer. Only five states (California, Colorado, 
Delaware, Iowa, and Kentucky) are on pace with 1993-94 budget. 
Arkansas and Ohio are only slightly behind. 

God has blessed us with growth and a wonderful group of 
students. Your financial involvement with the Bible College is 
vital if we are to give them what they must have to count for 
Christ! 

Gift budget 
June through 

August 

25% 50% 75% 100% 

Alabama ($6,520.96) 
Arizona....le ($667.03) 

Arkansas ($948.26) 
California $78.84 
Colorado $774.00 

Connecticut ($1,750.00) 
Delaware $0.00 

Florida ($3,900.28) 
Georgia ($8,055.79) 
Hawaii ($150.00) 
Idaho ~ ($114.87) 

Illinois ($7,607.24) 
Indiana • ··-4-----------------------.4.....$(2 030.29) 

iUvd....yet.h:.. 444.APE Alp--.--a15...........-,, S8].Jf) 
Kansas ($394.37) 

Kentucky $203.78 
Louisiana ($30.00) 
Maryland ($1,548.89) 
Michigan ($6,693.19) 

Mississippi ($3,772.78) 
Missouri ($2,324.39) 
Nebraska ($49.00) 

Nevada ($75.00) 
New Jersey ($250.00) 
New Mexico....l ($244.75) 

North C% li or arolina..m: -------1---......($4,104.05) 
Ohio....Jw/j.£.................($47.67) 

Oklahoma....Jwjp.....4...............4............($2,064.23) 
South Carolina ....Jwwwwwwwwwwww/wwwwwwww/........4..............4............ ($5,777.50) 
South Dakota ($250.00) 

Tennessee ($20,941.13) 
Texas ($2,026.45) 

Vermont ($250.00) 
Virginia.... . . ($1,812.31) 

Washington ($375.00) 
West Virginia ($1,459.36) 

WNAC ($2,408.00) 
Canada ■ ($247.67) 

Virgin Islands....jwwwww/.......4------------------------------11--............,($155.00) 
(Other....jwwwwwwwwwwwww/wwwwwwwwww/wwww~ ..............1--......... ($3,689.37) 

Total....Jwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwwjw.......+--------.......1......,,,, ($91,598.21) 

Amount over or 
(under) gifts 
needed June 

through August 



yr mo 

{'! series Honors 
e, a Mrs. Nicholas 

Sarah Lacey Nicholas taught at FWBBC 
for more than 20 years. She has trained 
more Free Will Baptist pianists and organ­ 

ists than anyone. She passed away in May 1990 
In her memory and honor, Dr. Vernon Whaley, 

chairman of the Music Department, has announced that 
the college will conduct an annual Sarah Lacey Nicholas 
Artist Series. The series will bring musicians and other 
artists to the campus and perpetuate the excellence 
Mrs. Nicholas embodied. 

Five events will com prise the 1993-94 series. These 
include several musicians and a Bible College alumnus 
who will headline a program of drama. The events 
scheduled for this school year are: 
Sept. 23 Carol McClure and Wes Ramsay 
Nov. 4 Jeff Stegall and Friends 
Dec. 2 Carillon Brass 
Jan. 13 Mary George 
Apr.7 Diane Susak 

The college will also host "Christmas On Richland 
Avenue" for the second year. This year, the Choral 
Union will perform Saint Sa@n's Christmas Oratorio. The 
program will also premier a new cantata by Wes 
Ramsay, "Salvation Is Created." Resounding Praise, the 
handbell choir from Donelson Free Will Baptist Church 
that was highly praised last year, will be on the pro­ 
gram for the second again. 

All of these events are open to the public. We 
especially hope many of Free Will Baptist friends will 
join us for these programs. 

Capus Revival 
Hits At The Right \l,}, one NO' 'eS canons Director 

Well, they told me Tom Farrell's preaching was 
"pointed." And they were right! 

During his four days on campus, September 6-9, he 
preached where we live. He named it all luke-warm 
devotion, worldly music, a casual attitude toward God's 
Word, etc. We never had to guess at what he was telling 
us. 

In my 28 years at FWBBC, I have never seen so 
much response to conviction at the climax of every 
service. Even when he preached to us about making 
sure we are saved. 

For instance, let me share with you what a fresh­ 
man wrote in his Bible following the last service: 

"On Thursday evening, 9 September, I committed my 
life wholly and totally to God. I realized that the time 
had come for a true decision, and I told Him that 
wherever He would send me, I would go, and that 
whatever He had planned for me, I would carry out." 
He said much more, then signed and dated his 

commitment to the Lord. 
Wow! What more could one ask from a revival than 

decisions like that? .. 
If you heard the college was having a campus 

revival and prayed for us, God surely answered your 
prayers. Please keep praying, that it will touch and 
change every one of us. 

ALABAMA-Tom Malone/Bob Shockey, 11/11-13,State Ass'n, Forrestdale 
FWB, Birmingham. GEORGIA-Eddie Payne, 11/5-7, GO Conference, 
Rock Eagle; Bob Shockey, 11/18-20, State Ass'n, Norman Park; 11/28-12/ 
I, Bellview FWB, Colquitt. MISSISSIPPI-Bob Shockey, 11/5-6, State 
Ass'n, Waynesboro. NORTH CAROLINA-Tom Malone, 11/7 (AM), 

Immanuel FWB, Durham; 11/7 (PM), Calvary FWB, Durham. TENNES­ 
SEE-Tom Malone, Charles Hampton, Bob Shockey, 11/8-10, State 
Ass'n, Grace FWB, Memphis; Tom Malone, 11/30, First FWB, Cookville; 
12/12, Horton Heights FWB, Nashville; Robert Picirilli, 12/5, Cross Tim­ 
bers FWB, Nashville; Bert Tippett, 12/5, First FWB, Oak Ridge. 

[BULLE TIN CALENDAR 
Of Campus Events 
November/December 

Nov. 3-5 Forlines Lectures: Dr. Ed 

Nov. 4 

Nov. 18-20 
Nov. 24-29 
Dec. 2 
Dec. 9 

Dec. 14-17 
Dec. 17 

Panosian 
Jeff Stegall and Friends 
Dramatic Program, 8:00 
p.m. 

Welcome Days 
Thanksgiving Holidays 
Carillon Brass, 8:00 p.m. 
"Christmas on Richland 
Avenue," 8:00 p.m. 

Final Exams 
Semester Ends 
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I993 Christmas Drive Let's Celebrate Christmas 
Together Christmas! The very word conjures images of logs in a fireplace, tables laden with 

food, decorated trees, and a manger. To FWBBC students, all of those 
elements are combined in one word-home! 

Some 17 years ago, the late Paul Ketteman, FWBBC's Public Relations 
Director, began challenging students to raise operating funds for the 
college while they were home. His incentive was a steak supper he pro­ 
vided for those who took his challenge. After his death, the drive was 
renamed in his honor: The Paul Ketteman Memorial Christmas Fund Drive. 

In the intervening years, more than $1 million has been raised for the 
Bible College by students, teachers, staff workers and other friends during 
the Christmas season. This year, Public Relations Director Bob Shockey has set a goal of 
$250,000 for the drive. That is a 22% increase over last year's $205,000. The 
college family will be attempting to raise $100,000 of the total. 

"Free Will Baptists were very generous iast year, says Mr. Shockey. 
"But our school's needs are greater this year. All of us-not just a few­ 
must support Free Will Baptist Bible College!" 

All gifts to the college received in December are counted. So are gifts 
received in January, if they are designated for the Christmas drive. 

Together Way, the denominational stewardship plan that was adopted 
by the National Association of Free Will Baptists, has designated December 
as Bible College emphasis month on the annual fund-raising calendar. The 
Together Way calls on every Free Will Baptist church and individual to 
participate in the Christmas campaign in December. Wide-spread coopera­ 
tion in December will make it possible for the college to receive a major 
part of the gifts it needs to operate this year. 

Here are ways in which you can help as an individual: 
Make a personal gift to FWBBC. Any gift, large or small, helps. Send it 
directly to the college or through your church. 
Encourage others to do the same. Take a moment in your Sunday school 
class to become an "official representative" for Free Will Baptist Bible 

College. Renew your checkbook. Hundreds of friends are supporting the college 
monthly with checkbook gifts. Renew it in December, even if it doesn't 
expire until later. If you used to have a checkbook, but allowed it to 
lapse call or write for a new one. [ ' Ask those in your church to take one special offering for the college? 
December. Regardless of the size, it will be appreciated! -; 

B 
b Shockey says "I am excited about this years Christmas dnve. I 
ol' thi' sqp! 

feel in my soul that God is going to do something s©Cl Be part of Brother Shockey's "something special" by being a perSO 
part of the 1993 Paul Ketteman Memorial Christmas Fund Irie. 
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Mr. Forlines and 
Dr. Panosian 

Bob Jones Teacher Is Forlines Lecturer 
Dr. Edward M. Panosian, Chairman of the Church History Departments of 
both the graduate and undergraduate divisions at Bob Jones University, 
was the guest speaker for the second annual F. Leroy Forlines Lectures at 
the Bible College. 

Dr. Panosian did an outstanding job on campus, Nov. 3-5, speaking in 
daily chapels and at the midweek service. His messages included insights 
in God's providence during the Reformation, a "first person" portrayal of 
William Tyndale, and a pair of messages on periods of revival in the United 
States. 

In addition to his teaching duties at Bob Jones, Dr. Panosian conducts 
summer tours of Europe in which he reviews Reformation history. He has 
also appeared in Bob Jones stage and film productions. 

The Forlines Lectures were established by the FWBBC Board of Trust­ 
ces to honor the teacher who has long served the college and the denomi­ 
nation as teacher, writer and theologian. 

# pry WNAC Promotes 
[?]/ Library Project 

· Re TT,, u Gt3r"" !:' s 
The WNAC, meeting last July in 
Louisville, adopted the college's 
Welch Library as the focal point for 
1993-94 projects. 

Recognizing the importance of a 
good library in the education 
process, the women voted to 
"encourage each local woman's 
auxiliary to give, in addition to 
regular support, money for one or 
more books (ranging from $9.95 to 
$99.95 or more) to the Welch Library 
at Free Will Baptist Bible College 
during 1993-1994." 

This comes at an especially 
critical time. In their current efforts 
to enlarge the college's accredita­ 
tion, the administration and faculty 

recognize the need to put a special 
emphasis on increasing the library's 
holdings. FWBBC is conducting a 
self-study as part of a process to 
gain accreditation by the Southern 
Association of Colleges and Schools 
(SACS). The college is already 
accredited by the American Asso­ 
ciation of Bible Colleges (AABC). 

If an auxiliary wishes, the 
college will place a nameplate in 
books purchased with gifts from 
auxiliaries in honor or memory of 
people they wish to recognize, 
according to Carol Reid, Librarian. 
Please be sure all gifts are clearly 
marked for Welch Library. They 
may be sent in care of the college. 

Dr. Berry 

College To Hold 
Conference For 
Christian Educators 
The college will host a conference 
for Christian educators-teachers, 
administrators, board members, 
etc.-on February 8-9. The featured 
speaker will be a 1964 FWBBC 
alumna, Dr. Sharon Berry. 

Dr. Berry is Director of Shades 
Mountain Christian School, Birming­ 
ham, AL. She is also managing 
editor of curriculum publications 
for the Association of Christian 
Schools International (ACS!). Under 
her direction, ACS! has published a 
spelling series for grades 1-6 and a 
complete curriculum for pre­ 
kindergarten and kindergarten. She 
is currently working to develop a 
Bible series for preschool and 
elementary students. 

Topics she plans to address 
include: 
Raising Balanced Kids in a Topsy­ 
Turvy World 
-Solving Problems Biblically 
-Distinctives of Christian School 
Teachers 
Curriculum: Deep Waters Run 

Swiftly 
Enthusiastic Chapels 
-Special Education in Christian 
Schools 

Dr. Berry will also speak in 
chapel. 

The conference begins at 8:00 
a.m. on Tuesday and closes at 12:30 
p.m. on Wednesday 

Visiting Christian schools will 
be invited to display materials and 
will have opportunities to interview 
students for possible teaching 
positions. 

For more information, call Dr. 
Ken Riggs at 615-383-1340, ext. 2267. 



Ladies' Volleyball Team 
Has Good Beginning 
Coach Michelle Adams says she is 
proud of the Lady Flames volleyball 
team who finished its first intercol­ 
legiate season with an 8-15 record. 
"They had to travel almost every 
weekend for two months," she said. 
"We learned much about ourselves 
and each other." 

The team played only two home 
games and participated in the 
district tournament at Toccoa Falls 
College in Georgia. 

"It was a great honor to be the 
coach of this historic first Lady 
Flames volleyball team," adds Mrs. 
Adams. 

FWBBC Scholarships 
Thanks to mmage ewe 

') B 

Memorial Scholarship 
One of the oldest scholarship funds at 
Free Will Baptist Bible College is the 
Leah Waddell Memorial Scholarship 
Fund Tins fund was established by the 
North Carolina State Association in 
1964 in memory of Mrs Leah Waddell 
late wife of Rev. Eugene Waddell and 
a 1954 alumna of Free Will Baptist 
Bible College, 

The initial scholarship of $75 was 
awarded annually to needy North Caro­ 
"@@emus. t 1975, a revision was 
de to increase the amount to $100 
"Preference given to ctat@ren of 
C . Waddell who attend the Bible 
. ollege. Since the 1986-87 school year 
Six $100-scholarships have beer 
awarded to N ti C . or 1 arol1TJa students each year. 

©,'® Leah Waaaett Memorial 
olarship has provided much­ 

needed funds for 82 awards given to 
63 students, including three of Mrs. 
Waddell's children. We thank God for 
$8,575 provided by North Carolina 
Free Will Baptists through the Leah 
Waddell Memorial Scholarship Fund 
during the past 30 years. 

Front: S Cathey, C Van Winkle, L Badder, L. Radford, S Hood. Middle: J Rodriguez, D. Myers, K 
Stacy, C. Truett. Back: M Kiepke, W Beauchamp, A Edgmon, S. Adams. Not shown: D. Wenning 

14 Seniors Named 
To Who's Who 

The FWB6~ faculty has nominated 14 seniors to be included in the 1994 
edition of Who's Who Among Students in American Universities and Colleges. 
Criteria included spiritual maturity, academic achievement, extracurricular 
activities, and social development. 

The following students have been honored: 
1. Sandy Adams, Jr., Ashland, KY 8. Donald Myers, Colorado Springs, CO 
2. Lori Badder, Ferndale, MI 9. Leigh Ann Radford, Kinston, NC 
3. Will Beauchamp, Brandon, FL 10. Jose Rodriguez, Santa Clara, Cuba 
4. Sheila Cathey, Nashville, TN 11. Kevin Stacy, Columbus, MS 
5. Anthony Edgmon, Nashville, TN 12. Chris Truett Smithfield NC 
6. Stephanie Hood, Birmingham, AL 13. Charity Van Winkle, Fulton, MS 
7 Mark K' k G t· Id · ' ' · iep e, ar 1e Heights, OH 14. Dawn Wenning, Bastrop, LA 

RF, n» Vangels 
Schedule Summer Groups Now! 

We want to visit you this summer, but our calendars are filling up fast! 
If you would like to schedule a service with the Rejoice! Ministry Team or the 
Evangels Drama Team, please call the Recruitment Office at 1-800-76-FWBBC. 



290 Attend 
Welcome Days 
The college welcomed 290 visitors 
from 63 churches and 17 states to 
the fall Welcome Days, Nov. 18-20. 

The largest delegations came 
from lllinois (54) and Kentucky (40). 
The largest church group was 17 
from Camp Creek Free Will Baptist 
in Huntington, WV. 

Neil Gilliland, Recruitment 
Director, praised the conduct of the 
visitors and lauded the students 
who worked hard to make them feel 
at home. 

"Why not plan now to attend 
our spring Welcome Days, March 
30-April 2?" he urges. 

We sincerenly hope many of you 
will do so! 

Former Flame Jeff 
Nichols presents Coach 
Deel with a basketball 
autographed by former 

team members. 

FWBBC Coach Wins IOOth Game 
Coach Byron Deel was the one caught off-guard during the Flames Classic 
basketball tournament on campus November 12. The Flames had just won 
against Appalachian Bible College, from West Virginia, when the "Voice of 
the Flames," Stephen Faison, announced that former members of the team 
had come home to help Coach celebrate his 100th win at FWBBC. 

Jeff Nichols presented him with a basketball autographed by former 
Flames and with a plaque commemorating the achievement. (Since two 
teams had dropped out of the tournament, the Coach's 100th win actually 
occured the next weekend, during Welcome Days, against Florida Christian.) 

We commend Coach Deel for his dedicated service to the college and 
for the ministry God has given him through athletics. 

ALABAMA-Eddie Payne, 1/14-16,21-23, Various churches, N. 
Alabama Missions Conference; Bob Shockey, 2/19-22, College 
Friendship Dinners. ARKANSAS Tom Malone, 1/23-27, First 
FWB, Walnut Ridge. FLORIDA-Tom Malone, 2/17-19, American 
Ass'n of Bible Colleges, Orlando. GEORGIA-Vernon Whaley, 
Jerry Carraway Phil Nelson, South Georgia Youth/Music Conf., 
Alma. ILLINOIS Vernon Whaley/Rejoice!, 2/5-6 (AM), First 
General Baptist, Springfield. KENTUCKY-Robert Picirilli, 1/29- 

30, Cannonsburg; Tom Malone, 2/12, Green River Ass'n, First 
FWB, Glasgow. MISSISSIPPI-Vernon Whaley, Rejoice!, 1/22-23 
(AM), First FWB, Smithville. OHIO-Vernon Whaley/Rejoice!, 1/ 
28 First Dayton FWB, Dayton; 1/29-30 (AM), Cleveland FWB, 
Cleveland.SOUTH CAROLINA-Bob Shockey, 2/3-4, State Ass'n; 
Vernon Whaley/Rejoice!, 2/26-27 (AM), Bethany FWB, 
Timmonsville. TENNESSEE-Tom Malone, 2/27 (AM), Covenant 
FWB, Southside. 

CALENDAR 
Of Campus Events 

January/February 1994 

Jan. 4 
Jan. 5 
Jan. 6-8 

Feb. 8-9 
Feb. 12 

Registration 
Classes begin 
High school basketball 
tournament 

Christian Educators Conf. 
Formal Dinner 
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